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November 29, 2017 

 

Dear Resident, 

 

Carroll County and the Town of New Windsor are working on a joint project to rehabilitate and 

upgrade the storm water management pond in the Blue Ridge development.  The project when 

will complete will eliminate the existing wet pond.  In its place will be a state of the art dry pond 

with a sand filter bottom.  The new pond will provide improved wear quality and contribute to 

efforts to clean up the Chesapeake Bay.  The project requires the removal of a large quantity of 

earth.  The earth will be hauled by truck to the decommissioned wastewater lagoons on Water 

Street adjacent to the waste water treatment plant. The lagoons are being filled in anticipation of 

creating a new ballfield. 

 

The haul route for trucks transporting the earth will be Old New Windsor Road to Route 31 to 

Route 75 (Green Valley Road) to Route 31(High Street) to Manning Drive to Water Street to the 

lagoon.  Hauling is anticipated to begin the first week of December and continue for several 

weeks depending on the weather and the pace of work. Hauling will only take place during 

normal daylight working hours.  Hauling is not anticipated on weekends or holidays. A map of 

the haul route is enclosed. 

 

If you have any question please feel free to contact town Hall at 410-635-6575 or by email at 

info@NewWindsorMD.org. 
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